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Manitoba Hydro will build its new major transmission line on the west side of the province.

Hydro CEO Bob Brennan said the line will act as a back-up to the two existing transmission lines in the province, as well as being there to transmit power from new hydro dams, such as Conawapa.

More then 75 per cent of Hydro’s electricity is transmitted down the two existing lines which run between Lake Winnipeg and Lake Manitoba.

The third line, known as BiPole III, will originate in Gillam, and run on the west side of Lake Winnipegosis. It will terminate at a new converter station planned for east of Winnipeg near the Deacon reservoir.

Originally Hydro had planned to bring the line down the east side of Lake Winnipeg, but in 2005 the provincial government axed that plan.

Premier Gary Doer is determined not to put a power line into the pristine boreal forest region on the east side of Lake Winnipeg. He has said doing so would affect the ongoing work to have the area designated as a world heritage site by the United Nations.

Such a designation would put the forest into the same category as the Great Barrier Reef in Australia and the Grand Canyon.

So Hydro did another study to look at bringing the third line down either between the lakes or on the west side of Lake Winnipegosis.

Critics of the plan, including the provincial Tories, argue the east side line is the best option. Some estimates have shown building the line on the west side would cost over $500 million more than the east side route.

Electricity also evaporates slightly as it is transmitted, so a longer route means more power will be lost simply as the power is transmitted from one place to another.
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